
Town Hill Cemetery Commission 
Special Meeting 
4 PM, May 22, 2023 
Location: Town Hill Cemetery, New Hartford, CT 
 
Present: Mary Lou Rayno, Debra Lindell, Nancy Linton, Donna Burdick, Anne Hall, Dan Jerram 
 
Walked cemetery to examine trees and stones in need of repair 
Following discussion, the commission agreed to get a price on the cost of taking down the 4th maple 
from the gate in the front row as it is clearly dying. 
In the grove of saplings between the Aranow, Kellogg, and Zimbalist plots, several young saplings were 
marked with blue tape for removal. It was decided to take a conservative approach and leave several to 
see how it looked. The laurel is to be left in hopes that it will regenerate. 
Mary Lou will contact John Ciesco in order to get his opinion on the cost of repairing up to five 
gravestones in the coming year. The five stones to be determined with his input. 
 


